Acts 435 - Media Policy
This policy is to be used by Acts 435 staff, volunteers (Advocates) and trustees in their dealings with the media. It also applies to the leadership of Acts 435 participating churches.
The policy applies to public speaking engagements, comments in the media, and views in letters to the press, or in books, journals, or notices, where it might be expected that the publication or circulation of the comments will spread to the community at large.  
Acts 435 seeks to speak with a strong voice on all matters relating to its activities and to promote its reputation as an online giving charity which works through a network of churches and charities, and actively seeks to help those in need, with 100% of donations going to individuals in need.
Jenny Herrera, Executive Director, is generally the nominated spokesperson for the charity, but other engagements (by arrangement) may be organised for other representatives, including Chair of Trustees Margaret Sentamu.
Members of staff, volunteers and other trustees should refrain from representing themselves as spokespersons for the charity and should seek the guidance of Acts 435 Communications Officer, Katie Greene (kgreene@acts435.org.uk). If they are approached by the media they should refer them to the Acts 435 Communications Officer (above) so that the communication can be managed along the proper lines, and comment can be made where Acts 435 feels appropriate.  
It is not acceptable for staff, volunteers and trustees to engage with the media in any activity or comment which is designed to bring the charity’s reputation into disrepute.  It is essential that confidential information is protected at all times.  Only information already public on the Acts 435 website or in other Acts 435 promotional material can be shared with the media.    
Where public comments are offered by staff, volunteers and trustees as members of Acts 435, it is expected that their comments will relate directly to their individual expertise and the specialised area of their appointment.  In that case, staff, volunteers and trustees may use the charity’s name and give the title of their Acts 435 appointment to establish their credentials.  This does not restrict the right of a member of staff, volunteer or trustee to freely express opinions in their private capacity as an individual member of society, but statements made in this context should not include the name of Acts 435 or the individual’s title.
Should you have any questions or queries relating to this policy, please contact Katie Greene, Communications Officer, kgreene@acts435.org.uk
